
   Kiwanis Club 
             of the 

 
  
 

 
Coming up . . .     
 
6/11/18 – Katie Zoss, Cultural Arts & Special 
Events, Louisville 
6/18/18 – Morgan Louis, A Testimony for our 
Dog Alert Program by one of our Graduates 
(Prospective Members Meeting #3) 
6/25/18 – Jay Keany, Louisville Councilman 
and Youth Advisory Board 
6/30/18 - Service Dog Graduation & 
Recognition, 2-4 pm at home of Alan Boeve  
7/2/18 – Roundtable Discussion at TBD 
7/6/18 - First Friday Louisville Art Walk 
7/9/18 - Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Club; members invited 
7/16/18 – Open 
 
Program Chairpersons: 
 
June – Bob Mohling 
July – Adam Pauluhn 
August – Craig Hurst 
September - Open 

May 21- Tom Alley, Ranked Choice Voting  
 
Tom, our speaker, is an Assistant Physics 
Professor with 23 years of Air Force service 
experience is now employed by a local 
aerospace firm. Ranked Choice Voting 
(RCV) is a nonpartisan electoral reform that 
gives voters the freedom to rank candidates in 
order of choice. He explained that if no 
candidate has a majority, the candidate with 
the least number of votes is eliminated and 
those voters have their ballot count instantly 
for their next choice. This process continues 
until a candidate receives a majority of the 
votes and is declared the winner. RCV 
ensures that elections are fair, fiscally responsible, and accountable to the people.  
RCV for military and overseas voters is currently used in Alabama, Louisiana, 
South Carolina, Mississippi, and Arkansas. Thanks, Tom, for an interesting and 
educational program!   
.  
May 28 – Dave Rogers, Bolder Boulder Starting Line Security Volunteers    
 
The Foothills Kiwanis 
Club provided 14 
Kiwanians plus friends for 
the Starting Line Security 
Team at the 40th edition 
of the Bolder Boulder 10k 
"Event" on Memorial 
Day, May 28.  We 
managed to get 97 waves 
of runners, totaling just 
under 50,000 runners and 
walkers, off on schedule 
in right at 2.5 hours, 
starting at 7:00 AM.  Steve Bosley, a co-founder of the event, was the official 
Starter this year.  A former member of our club, Fred Fusilier, now living in 
Grand Junction, provided excellent leadership for our team.  Weather was 
comfortably cool at the start, but the clouds cleared away and it warmed up for 
the later runners.  Fortunately nobody had to deal with 90 degree 
temperatures.  There were very few "security" problems and I think a good time 
was had by all. (Continued on next page) 
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(Continued from page 1) 
Kiwanian volunteers 
included Fred and Kathryn 
(daughter) Fusilier, Joe 
Girard, David Petrick, 
Adam Pauluhn, Mark 
Czanderna, Craig Hurst, 
Rich and Kim (wife) 
Plumridge, and Dave and 
Jan (wife) Rogers.  We 
were joined by Nadia 
Majd, Lexi Kerrane, and 
Nikita Dutta from the Peak 
to Peak HS Key 
Club.  Another Key Clubber, Gabrielle Labriole, tried for an 
hour to join us, but by the time she was finally able to reach 
the starting line, she could not find us in the crowd. Thanks 
to all who helped in this truly unique event.  
 
Girls’ Softball at Pete Sprenkle Field 
  
On Tuesday, June 12th and Wednesday, June 20th, the 8-year 
old girls will be playing softball games at Pete’s field at 
Horizon’s School. It will be the first time in years a game 
will be played at this location. Misie Goodard, BVGSA 
President, reports that the field will be all pretty and ready to 
go. Everyone is invited to come by for some cake to 
celebrate on both dates. Pete has been invited to attend the 
games. Come out and enjoy a good softball game!  
 
6/4/18 FOOTHILLS KIWANIS BOARD MINUTES  
Capt. Mark Czanderna, Secretary 
 
Present were: Paul Bailey, Bob Mohling, Dave Rogers, Rudi 
Baumann, Jerry Gilland, Waverly Parsons, Gerald 
Mordhorst, Rich Plumridge, Heather McChesney, Adam 
Pauluhn, Mark Czanderna 
The minutes of the May 2018 Board Meeting were motioned, 
seconded and all were in favor of accepting the minutes as 
recorded.  
Treasurer’s report (Girard) – Administrative Account – in 
abstentia. 
Member News – Adam asked for program suggestions for 
July. 
Logistics – Paul will miss September 17 due to his work 
responsibility. The September board meeting will be held on 
September 10. Paul is not available on 1st and 3rd Mondays 
thus not Sep 3 (also is Labor Day), and Sep 17 (and similar 
through December). 
The Club is seeking additional members of a nominating 
committee for 2018-2019 year.  Bailey will serve as past 
president, need 2 more for committee. Paul will present slate 
of nominees before the election. 
Communications - Website – update – domain renewal and 
migration – Steve is working on this 
Membership Drive starting June 4 after the board meeting – 
Lt. Governor Heather McChesney made a presentation about 
recruiting new members. She encouraged us to show 
perspective members programs that we have planned for the 
month of June. The Pack Away Hunger event is a Club 
project that we want to talk about. We need to talk about how 

we put $50,000 into community annually. We need to 
emphasize how we are #1 bell ringing club for the Salvation 
Army in the area. 
We want to start our presentation to perspective members by 
asking them if they have heard of Kiwanis Club and/or Key 
Clubs. Our goal is support more Key Clubs. We are about 
helping youth. We listen to the perspective member to find 
out their interest. Companies like Wells Fargo encourage 
employees to volunteer. Those are good companies to 
approach. Do not go past 30 minutes in your membership 
presentation because we do not want to exasperate them. The 
District is giving $50-100 to clubs who recruit new members. 
This money is to pay for new club member dues. Foothills 
has enough money in reserve to pay the dues for 10 new 
members so they need not pay if they join. It was suggested 
that we emphasize that we are new to Louisville. We also 
have brochures about the Dog Project to handout. Bob 
reached 6 out of 10 people on his recruitment list. There 
should always be two at least on a visitation team. We need a 
team leader between the partners. We should follow-up with 
our perspective members, especially if they do not show up 
to the meeting after they said that they would. 
Team 1 Bob & David 
Team 2 Mark & Dave  
Team 3 Jerry and Paul  
Alan will make an individual contact, and we could also 
form another team with Craig and another person later. 
 
6/4/18 FOOTHILLS FOUNDATION MINUTES  
Capt. Mark Czanderna, Secretary 
Present were: Paul Bailey, Bob Mohling, Dave Rogers, Rudi 
Baumann, Jerry Gilland, Waverly Parsons, Gerald 
Mordhorst, Rich Plumridge, Heather McChesney, Adam 
Pauluhn, Mark Czanderna, Steve Hinson 
The minutes of the May 2018 Foundation Meeting were 
reviewed, moved for approval and passed with all votes in 
favor.  
Alert Dog Project - Jerry reported that June 30th two dogs 
will graduate between 2-4 pm at Alan Boeve’s house.  
Fundraising – Golf Tournament – Bob requested that all 
members ensure that they send in their donations.  
Foundation Treasurer’s report – Girard – the printed report 
was distributed. Paul went over the report in the absence of 
Joe. It was motioned that Habitat for Humanity and Salvation 
Army be considered as major emphasis services. This was 
seconded and passed by all. Mark and Steve abstained from 
the vote due to conflict of interest.  
Service   
Q1 2018 Projects - District Stars of Tomorrow – was a 
success. We awarded four additional awards due to savings 
by using the virtual show method. Our entry into the district 
competition placed in second place.  
Pack Away hunger for August 25th on Saturday at The 
Salvation Army – it was moved, seconded and all were in 
favor that this project be adopted as a Kiwanis service 
project.  
Bolder Boulder start line security results were that Foothills 
had 14 representatives including members, member related 
people and Key Club members. These were 97 waves of 
runners. 
Youth programs are on hiatus for the summer. 

Peak to Peak HS Key Club 
members at Bolder Boulder 
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